SPECIAL MEETING TOWN OF WAYNESVILLE COMMUNITY APPEARANCE COMMISSION SUBCOMMITTEE SEPTEMBER 20, 2005 TUESDAY - 9:00 A. M. HAYWOOD COUNTY EXTENSION OFFICE

The Community Appearance Commission held a special meeting Tuesday, September 20, 2005. Present were Bill Skelton, Mib Medford, Jonathan Yates, Paul Benson and Tim Mathews.

We reviewed a powerpoint prepared by Tim Mathews that showcased the species on the Waynesville list of Street Trees. The program included photos and basic landscape comments for each.

Next the subcommittee reviewed the Street Tree list in detail and have made some tentative changes. Please see attached revised list.

The group felt that we should personally visit Hazelwood Avenue, Brown Avenue, and Virginia Avenue to be sure we are comfortable with the recommendations. We also understand that changes will be made to Howell Mill Road over the next several years and wish to review plans for that project before solidifying recommendations there.

Jonathan Yates volunteered to pull together a list of additional options/alternatives for large and small maturing trees we may consider recommending as well. Specifically, small tree options are needed for sites under utility lines.

Once we have the Street Tree list well in hand we will move on to creating a "recommended" or "proven" species/varieties list for general landscape plantings.

Respectfully submitted,

Bill Skelton